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 NOTICE TO RESIDENTS 

 

NOTIFICATION OF STREET CLOSURE – CANAL STREET 
 

February 11, 2025 
 
Please be advised that Dexter Construction Company Ltd. has been contracted by Halifax Water (T17.2024) to 
undertake the Sawmill Creek Storm Sewer Replacement project. This project will necessitate a full street closure 
on Canal Street starting Tuesday February 18th, 2025 at 7:00 a.m. 
 
Closure Details: 

• Closed Area: Canal Street between Portland Street and 11 Canal Street. 

• Closure Period: 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, with a projected completion date of June 2025. 

• Access: Canal Street will be fully closed from Portland Street to 11 Canal Street. Vehicle access will not 
be permitted in this section. 

o 35 Canal Street and 176 Portland Street will have access to their properties via. Mill Lane.  
o All residents past 11 Canal Street will have access to their properties from Skokomul Street via. a 

temporary access road, attached below. 
 
Due to excavation and road work, there may be times when access to your driveway will be restricted. We will 
notify residents in advance of these interruptions. Traffic control personnel will be on site during the day to 
manage and direct traffic. 
 
Parking and Access: 

• No Street Parking: There will be no street parking within the work limits throughout the project. 
 
Halifax Fire and Emergency Services have been consulted and will be informed of these changes before they 
take effect. 
 
We apologize for any inconvenience this work may cause and appreciate your cooperation. 
 
Thank you for your understanding. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Eric Balcom   
Project Manager   
Dexter Construction Ltd.   
782-641-6958



 
  

 


